ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

SPECIAL MEETING

Wrotham Close

Westerham Avenue

off Liverpool Street

Salford

11th January, 2005 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.

       “ 

 ended: 8.45 p.m. 

PRESENT:

Roy Marsh 


–
in the Chair




Councillors Hudson, Salmon and Warmisham




Anne Marsh - S.A.R.A.




Ann Cosgrove
} Nursery Street TARA




L Wolstencroft
}




I Bolton

}




R Cully

}




Syd Cauldwell – Wrotham Close




Jim Doyle

-
N.E.O.T.A.

Alan Cruddos
-
S.C.C.A.G.

Chrisina Race – South Clarendon Resident

Irene Grainger – Langworthy Residents’ Association

M Shaw – Fitzwarren Street/Highfield Road Residents’ Association

B Wright – Langworthy Resident

Jeananne Young - resident

Suzy Farrow – Passionately Curious Ltd

Martin Halton – Seedley and Langworthy Trust

Amanda Bickerton
} Salford Community Network




A Zee


}




Tony Howard - Salford Advertiser

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Kevin Scarlett

} Housing Services

Ade Alao


}

Deborah Macdonald
}

Tony Walsh – Regeneration Team

Claire Edwards – Committee Administrator



ACTION

55.


APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Clague and Dobbs, Gary Angold, Elsie Craddock, Jean Craven, Jonathan Dale, Joyce Fitzpatrick, Lorna Leaston, Janet McManus, Eve Sandler, Elaine Sands, Mike Scantlebury, Ross Spanner, Audrey Stevenson, Malcolm Sykes, Lorraine Thomas and Nicky Vincer.




56.


BUDGET SUB-GROUP – MEETINGS HELD ON 3RD NOVEMBER, 2004 AND 1ST DECEMBER, 2004

· The recommendations arising from the above meeting of the Budget Sub-Group in respect of (a) New Barracks TMC, (b) Dominion Morris Dancers, (c) Older People’s Development Board, (d) Salford Methodist Centre (Older People’s Project), (e) Salford Community Leisure Ltd, and (f) Langworthy Juniors F.C., were endorsed.

· The financial position statement in respect of the Devolved Budget, as at November, 2004, was noted.




57.
PENDLETON MASTER PLANNING

Kevin Scarlett and Deborah Macdonald gave a presentation on the Pendleton Master Planning project, entitled ‘A bright future for Pendleton,’ during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· Once in a lifetime opportunity – Housing Market Renewal.

· Our Approach – Pendleton Master Planning.

· Pendleton Master Planning Structure.

· Stock Option Appraisal – progress to date.

· Option Appraisal in Phase 3.

· Pendleton Matrix.

· The best investment opportunity.

· PFI – progress nationally.

· PFI – the current bidding process.

· The Pendleton Team.

· What next?

Discussion took place regarding the stock option appraisal, during which it was noted that:-

· there was a possibility that homeowners may be required to contribute towards improvements to their properties – Housing Services would work with owners and landlords should this situation arise.

· this area was different to other areas in the City due to the large amount of high-rise and flatted accommodation which, in addition to the work that was required to meet the decent homes standard, also required outstanding repair and investment work which would require further funding.

· with regard to PFI, an expression of interest was to be submitted at the end of January, 2005, which would enable a bid to be submitted in the future, should PFI be chosen as the most appropriate option.

Discussion took place regarding Pendleton Master Planning, during which it was noted that:-

· a wide boundary had been set for the Master Planning project in order to ensure integration between the various areas, however, the boundary was not set in stone and consideration would be given to all comments received.

· the decision-making powers of the Steering Group would need to be made clear to Steering Group members.

It was agreed that:

· between 4-6 community representatives would be selected to become members of the Steering Group.

· a Sub-Group would be formed, involving Councillors Salmon and Warmisham, Ross Spanner, Roy Marsh and Jim Doyle (reserve member – Irene Grainger), in order to select the community representatives who would become members of the Steering Group.  (It was noted that Alan Cruddos, Ann Cosgrove, Christina Race and Bernadette Wright declared a prejudicial interest as they had all expressed an interest in becoming a member of the Steering Group).

· a meeting of the above Sub-Group would be held in the near future in order to enable selection of the community representatives to take place  prior to the next meeting of the Steering Group, which was to be held on 25th January, 2005.
Deborah Macdonald



58.
DRAINAGE PROBLEMS – LIVERPOOL STREET AREA

Reference was made to drainage problems along Liverpool Street, between Chimney Pot Park and Lark Hill Primary School.

· It was agreed that the Highways Department be requested to investigate the drainage problems in the above area.


Claire Edwards
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